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18 March 2019

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM
Number 25 Series 2019

TO : All Regional Scout Directors/Council Scout Executives/ Officers-In-

Charge
SUBJECT : SUBMISSION OF APPOINTMENT AS PROJECT OFFICER AND ASSISTANT

PROJECT OFFICERS DULY CONFIRMED BY THE COUNCIL EXECUTIVE
BOARD FOR THE SCOUT MEMBERSHIP GROWTH CAMPAIGN PROGRAM

In connection with National Office Memorandum #24, dated 15 March 2019, relative to Scout
Membership Growth Campaign Program, please submit to National Office through Field Services
Division, your appointment as Project Officer and Assistant Project Officers, duly confirmed by the
Council Executive Board, not later than 31 March 2019.

As stipulated in the said memorandum, one (1) Project Officer (PO) will be engaged by the National
Office from each of the 120 Local Councils of the BSP who shall be primarily responsible in achieving the
respective Local Council Membership Goals. For this purpose, Council Scout Executives/ Officers-in-
Charge (CSEs/OICs) shall serve as Project Officer or other duly authorized Local Council
personnel to be endorsed by the Local Council Executive Board.

Likewise, Assistant Project Officers (APO) may be engaged by the National Office to assist the Project
- Officer in achieving the Local Council Membership Goal based on its 2019 Membership Goal or its 2018
Actual Membership Performance, whichever is higher, according to the following threshold:

Threshold Number of APOs
First 25,000 Scouts -
25,001 - 45,000 Scouts
45,001 - 65,000 Scouts
65,001 - 85,000 Scouts
85,001 - 105,000 Scouts
105,001 - 125,000 Scouts
125,001 - 145,000 Scouts
145,001 Scouts - above
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Local Councils may assign its existing Field Scout Executives (FSEs), Assistant Council Scout
Executives (ACSEs), or Council Staff as Assistant Project Officers upon
endorsement/recommendation from the Local Council Executive Board.

For information, guidance and strict compliance.

-~

LIO S. VILLAJR,
Sécretary Gene




